Senior Pastor

Dr. Ken Parker kparker@kearneyfbc.com

Associate Pastor

Jon Oettel joettel@kearneyfbc.com

Associate Pastor/Worship & Young Adults

Travis Black tblack@kearneyfbc.com

Associate Pastor/Youth & Families

Mike Fitzgerald <u>mfitzgerald@kearneyfbc.com</u>

Executive Assistant

Diane McGuire dmcquire@kearneyfbc.com

Ministry Assistant

Dee Dee Ervin dervin@kearneyfbc.com

Ministry Assistant

Laura Wood lwood@kearneyfbc.com

Financial Secretary

Carlene Cullinane ccull55@aol.com

STAFF ON CALL: MIKE FITZGERALD 205.358.2658 DEACON FOR THE WEEK: KENT HILL 816.590.9505

THIS WEEK: FEBRUARY 18 - FEBRUARY 24

SUNDAY

Worship...8:00am, 9:15am,10:30am Sunday School...9:15am,10:30am

MONDAY

Staff Meeting... 1:15pm UPWARD Practice... 5:00-8:00pm Welcome Center/Door Greeter Meeting... 7:00pm

TUESDAY

Women's Bible Study... 9:30-10:30am UPWARD Practice... 5:00-8:00pm

WEDNESDAY

Dinner... 5:00-5:45pm Preschool/Children's Choir... 5:45-6:15pm Pastor's Bible Study... 6:00pm AWANA/Youth Group... 6:15-7:30pm Women's Bible Study... 6:30pm Choir Rehearsal... 6:30-7:30pm Band/Praise Team Rehearsals... 7:30pm

THURSDAY

Women's Bible Study (rm 104)... 6:30pm Men's Bible Study (rm B10)... 6:30pm UPWARD Practice... 5:00-8:00pm

FRIDAY

Youth Guys Night... 5:00pm Youth Girls Retreat... 5:30pm

SATURDAY

UPWARD Games... 8:30am-4:30pm

We're grateful to have all of you with us this morning in worship. If you're a guest with us, I want to extend a warm welcome on behalf of our church family. I want you to know we believe what we talk about here. Contrary to what a lot of people think, as Christians, we don't think we have it all together. In fact, we know we don't and that's why we're here. Most of us have looked for answers to life's questions in a lot of different places and we've found that Jesus really is the one with the answers, so our quest for understanding includes studying the book he's given to us . . . the Bible. We know people wrote it, but they were people that God inspired to do so. So, we believe it!



If you'd like to talk about anything we talk about today or anything related to your experience, one of our staff or I would love the opportunity to visit with you. I hope you'll take the time to fill out the CONNECTION CARD and drop it in the offering plate at the end of the service. We'll be in touch!

Thanks again for choosing to worship with us today.

Pastor Ken

OFFICE HOURS:

Monday-Thursday 8:00am-4:00pm, Friday 8:00am-Noon 816.628.5693 / www.kearneyfbc.com



a broadcast ministry of FBC Kearney









MORNING WORSHIP FEBRUARY 18, 2024

All Hail The King Of Heaven

Welcome

Good And Gracious King

Be Thou My Vision - Adult Choir

*His Mercy Is More

Prayer

Sermon
Dr. Ken Parker, Senior Pastor

Just As I Am (I Come Broken)

Scripture Reading

Closing Prayer - Kent Hill

*(10:30am service) K-3rd grade dismiss to Children's Church Children need to be checked in to attend.

Pick up is after service in room 216 upstairs.

If you would like to speak with someone about how to become a Christian, believer's baptism, joining the church or something else related to your faith, you're invited to the front at the conclusion of worship to talk with one of our staff members or deacons or their wives. They'll be there to meet you . . .

February Scripture - And after you have suffered a little while, the God of all grace, who has called you to his eternal glory in Christ, will himself restore, confirm, strengthen, and establish you. 1 Peter 5:10 (ESV)

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Men's Tool-time & Chili Cook-off. The annual Men's Tool Time and Chili Cook-Off will take place Sunday, February 25 at 5:00pm in the Activity Center. Our very own Chris Stigall will be speaking. Bring your best chili and enter the contest, or just bring a pot to share. Tables will be available to display your hobby, craft, or tools that you want to show off to the group. Any questions, please see Brian Fields, William Price, or Frank Cockrum.

Wednesday Dinner. February 21 - steak fajitas with grilled onion and peppers, refried beans, queso and chips, and dessert.

Senior Adult (OWLS). February 29 at 11:30am in the Activity Center. We will have lunch, soup and salad, and a cornhole tournament. Sign up at the Welcome Center by February 25.

Christ Followers Class New Study. Join the Christ Followers Sunday School class for our new study! Are you overwhelmed by the godlessness in our world? Are you disillusioned that the most vitriolic voices in debates are sometimes those of people calling themselves Christians? Join us in this 5-part series and see how Jesus engaged with and responded to people who were hostile toward him. Jesus always spoke the truth, in love. Meet in the room B13, past the worship center and downstairs.

Mom & Me Open Gym. Come to the Activity Center March 1st from 10:00am-12:00pm for open gym time. A place where moms can visit and kids can play! Text or call Chloe Brownlee for more information (405-432-8900).

STARS 511. Ladies, join us in the Activity Center on Saturday, March 16th at 9.30 am for a light breakfast, socializing with sisters, a craft and to participate in Spreading SONshine by getting a start on your own SONshine Box for encouraging others! Sign up at the Welcome Center or on the church website.

Operation Christmas Child. We have begun collecting items for our 2024 shoeboxes! Our goal is 600 shoeboxes! Suggested donations for February are toothbrushes, washcloths, combs and bar soap (preferably in wrappers not boxes). *Please drop off your items in the room behind the elevator room in the designated box*. Or contribute monetarily and let us do the shopping! Please note on your contribution that is for "OCC." The shoeboxes are distributed by Samaritan's Purse whose mission is "to demonstrate God's love in a tangible way to children in need around the world. Through this project, Samaritan's Purse partners with the local church worldwide to share the Good News of Jesus Christ and make disciples of the nations." Visit samaritanspurse.org to learn more.

Our Condolences. Dr. Parker and Lori, along with the First Family, extend sincere Christian sympathy to Brent Campbell in the loss of his brother, Tom.

We have several Bibles that were in lost and found. Please stop by the church office to see if one of them belongs to you or your family. Any unclaimed Bible will be donated March 31.

Winter Weather Schedule. With winter upon us, please be aware of our WINTER WEATHER SCHEDULE in the event of snow and ice. Seldom do we cancel, but if weather dictates we need to adjust, we utilize our WINTER WEATHER SCHEDULE. If we announce the WINTER WEATHER SCHEDULE it simply means we'll be having 10:30am WORSHIP ONLY; everything else would be cancelled for Sunday morning. Whether there's an adjustment for a Sunday or a Wednesday evening, we will post cancellations on the church website: www.kearneyfbc.com and also on local KMBC Channel 9 news.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

His Mission . . . Our Time. Renovation on the educational building is complete. This included heating and cooling units, enlarging classrooms, and redoing the surfaces. We've also successfully addressed security issues that we think will be very helpful. Please give weekly, monthly or online. Simply mark your check or envelope, His Mission, Our Time. Thank you so much for your continued support of "His Mission, Our Time."

Online Sermons. You can listen to "Stand Forever" A broadcast ministry of FBC Kearney on Wilkins Radio Network 1380am and 96.1fm. Programs can also be heard through: computers and laptops, iPhone and Android apps, Alexa, and Podcast Sites: Apple, Google, Spotify, Amazon Music, Sticher and Buzzsprout.

Social Media. Follow us on Facebook (*First Baptist Church of Kearney*) and Instagram (*fbckearneymo*) for information regarding events about FBC and to watch Sunday sermons through Facebook livestream. We also have a group this is created for our church family to be able to ask for services or offer services that may be needed. We want to be able to support our church family as much as possible. Find us at *KFBC members helping members*.

SERVING OPPORTUNITY

Full-Time Custodian. We are currently searching for a full-time custodian. Responsibilities include: cleaning, basic maintenance, event setup, and general support the ministries of our church. Please contact Associate Pastor Jon for more information (joettel@kearneyfbc.com).

Preschool Workers. Looking for a place to serve? We have multiple volunteer positions available in our nursery and preschool classes. For more information, please contact Chloe Brownlee (405-432-8900).

WELCOME FELLOWSHIP FEBRUARY 28TH AT 5:00PM

As part of our regular Wednesday evening meal on February 28th, we're going to make it a welcome fellowship for Mike Fitzgerald.

Some suggested items are:

Pantry items - chips, crackers, spices, canned soup (Chef Boyardee, etc.), Whole Wheat Rice, Crunchy Peanut Butter

Freezer items - Venison (if any hunters need to clear freezer space)
Household items: Swiffer mop, vacuum cleaner, pillows, throws/blankets,
paper towel holder, plate set(6-8), cup set(6-8), forks/spoons/knives set(6-8),
spice rack



Gift cards: Price Chopper, Aldi, Gino's, La Fuente, Joe's BBQ, Ollie's Outlet, QuikTrip, Chick-Fil-A, Amazon, Sonic, Tractor Supply, Walmart, Kingsize.com, DXL.com

There will be an area set up by the stage in the Activity Center for you to place your supplies, gift cards, etc.

We hope to see you there as we share a meal together and officially welcome Mike to the FBC Family!